
Emmetsburg City Council Proceedings 

August 12, 2024 

 

The Emmetsburg City Council met in the Council Chamber of City Hall on the above date with Mayor 

Patrick Degen calling the meeting to order and the following council members answering the roll call: Pat 

Martini, Jr., Corey Gramowski, Mike Hermansen, Brian Malm, and Julie Miller.   

AGENDA 

Motion carried to adopt the agenda as presented. 

CONSENT AGENDA 

 Motion carried to adopt the following consent agenda:  approve previous minutes of July 22, 2024; 

approve July 2024 claims - $880,270.81; approve Class E retail alcohol license for HyVee Dollar Fresh, 

approve Class C retail alcohol license for Shamrock Lanes.   

REPORT OF OFFICERS 

 Police Chief Ryan Veldboom shared outcomes of numerous recent search warrants. 

 Public Properties Director Frank Kliegl informed Council on the recent blacktop projects and upcoming 

concrete project.  Discussion was also held on making Soper Park more handicapped accessible.   

NEW BUSINESS 

 Palo Alto County Engineer Walter Davis-Oeth updated Council on the N Huron project and asked a few 

questions of the Council.  It was decided to leave the elevation of the road the same and to start asphalt at 5th 

Street.     

 Motion carried to deny Tim and Mary Engstrom’s request for their interest be waived on their Lake Street 

assessment.   

 Motion carried to deny the approval of the PACEDC Professional Service Agreement.   

 Motion carried to approve pay request #1 in the amount of $77,125.51 to Woodruff Construction for the 

Soper Park Slash Pad Project.   

Motion carried to approve Resolution 24-27 – handbook and personnel policy manual amendments.   

 Motion carried to approve hiring Brian Malm for part-time employee at The Shores.   

ADJOURN 

 With no further discussion to come before the council the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

         Mayor Patrick Degen 

 

ATTEST:   

Billie Jo Louwagie, City Clerk 


